
St. Joseph Church
Dover, Ohio 44622

Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord
March 28 and 29, 2015

28 y 29 de Marzo del 2015

Mass Intentions

Monday, March 30
		  No Mass
	Readings:	 257: Is 42:1-7/Ps 27/Jn 12:1-11

Tuesday, March 31
		  No Mass
	Readings:	 258: Is 49:1-6/Ps 71/Jn 13:21-33, 36-38

Wednesday, April 1 (School Mass)
	 8:15 a.m.	 Anna Marie Pruni
	 9:00 a.m.	 Rosary
	Readings:	 259: Is 50:4-9a/Ps 69/Mt 26:14-25

Thursday, April 2, Thursday of the Lord’s Supper
	 7:00 p.m.	 Mary Jane Judy
	 Reading:	 39: Ex 12:1-8, 11-14/Ps 116/1 Cor 11:23-26/
		    Jn 13:1-15

Friday, April 3
	 3:00 p.m.	 Good Friday Service
	Readings:	 40: Is 52:13–52:12/Ps 31/Heb 4:14-16;
		    5:7-9/Jn 18:1–19:42

Saturday, April 4,
The Easter Vigil in the Holy Night
	 8:30 p.m.	 The Special Intentions
		    of the RCIA Candidates
	Readings:	 41: (1) Gn 1:1–2:2/(2) Gn 22:1-18/
		    (3) Ex 14:15–15:1/(4) Is 54:5-14/
		    (5) Is 55:1-11/(6) Bar 3:9-15, 32–4:4/
		    (7) Ez 36:16-17a, 18-28/(8) Rom 6:3-11/
		    Mk 16:1-7

Sunday, April 5, 
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord
	 8:30 a.m.	 Jean Nicoletti
	11:00 a.m.	 Father John Metzger
	 1:30 p.m.	 The People of the Parish
		    (Mass in Spanish)
	Readings:	 42: Acts 10:34a, 37-42/Ps 118/Col 3:1-4/
		    Jn 20:1-9

The Parish Office will be closed on Good Friday. If 
you have an emergency, please call the Office and 
leave a message. Someone will return your call as 
soon as possible.

Ministry Schedule
Volunteers Needed

April 2, 2015
Thursday of the Lord’s Supper (Holy Thursday)

Mass of the Lord’s Supper – 7:00 p.m.

April 3, 2015
Friday of the Passion of the Lord (Good Friday)

Service – 3:00 p.m.

April 4, 2015
The Easter Vigil in the Holy Night

Mass – 8:30 p.m.

April 5, 2015
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord

Mass – 8:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.
1:30 p.m. in Spanish

Please contact the Parish Office if you would like 
to participate in one of these liturgies. Thank you!

Offertory for Sunday, March 21 and 22, 2015
Loose	 $	 1,663.33
Adult (envelopes 264)	 $	10,071.50
Online Giving	 $	 255.00
Total	 $	11,989.83
Contributions needed each week	 $	12,192.00
Other Funds:
Capital Improvement	 $	 75.00
Youth Ministry	 $	 40.00
Poor Fund	 $	 875.00
Catholic Relief Services	 $	 255.00
Easter Flowers	 $	 845.00
Lighting Project Contributions	 $	 308.00

Thank you for your generosity.

Please Note:
There will be no confessions on Holy Saturday, 

April 4, 2015 or Easter Sunday, April 5, 2015.



Spiritual Notes:
Mark’s version of the Passion, perhaps some of 
the oldest gospel writings, emphasizes Jesus’ 
suffering. Mark’s audience is thought to be the 
Christians in Rome sometime in the 60’s or early 
70’s. A significant event, the destruction of the 
temple by the Romans, occurred in AD 70. The 
emphasis on suffering would be appropriate for 
a community facing persecution itself. Mark tells 
us that after holding their own examination of 
Jesus, “The chief priests with the elders and the 
scribes” decided to present Jesus to Pontius Pilate, 
who represented Roman authority in Jerusalem. 
It is Pilate who can condemn Jesus to death, the 
outcome they are seeking. Mark’s account of 
hearing before Pilate is sparse, but he tells us that 
“Pilate was amazed” by Jesus’ lack of self defense. 
Offering to release Jesus as part of a Passover 
amnesty, Pilate encounters the animosity of the 
leaders. The chief priests stirred up the crowd to 
have him release Barabbas, instead of Jesus. And 
though Pilate believes Jesus is innocent (“What 
evil has he done?”), he takes the path of least 
resistance by handing “him over to be crucified.” 
Mark tells us that Pilate “had Jesus scourged” first 
sparing the details and then briefly describes the 
soldiers’ mockery of Jesus: dressing him as a false 
king, they “kept striking his head… and spitting 
upon him.” The repetitive action of the soldiers 
heightens their contempt for Jesus. At the scene 
of the crucifixion, we are told that three groups 
mocked him: “those passing by, “the chief priests, 
with the scribes” and “those who were crucified 
with him.” Only after his death narrative do we 
hear of the faithful women who were present; 
Mark paints a scene in which Jesus is rejected by 
all. Jesus even cries out, “My God, my God, why 
have you forsaken me?” Immediately following 
the death, the Roman centurion announces what 
we were first told in Mark’s opening verse, “This 
man was the Son of God.”

For Reflection: How does the annual reading of the 
Passion impact my spiritual life? Is there a specific 
detail that speaks to me more this year than in the 
past?

In Our Parish
Please keep in your prayers, Marjorie 
Warther, age 89, who died on Friday, March 13, 
2015. May her soul and all the souls of our faithful 
departed rest in peace. Keep Marjorie’s family also in 
your prayers.

Happy Birthday to Mary Polilli!
Saturday, March 28th is Mary’s birthday! If you see her 
at Mass, please wish her a very happy birthday!!

Upcoming Liturgies in the
Spiritual Life of Saint Joseph Parish.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Saturday, Confession times are 3:15 to 3:45 p.m.; on 
Sunday mornings from 7:45 a.m. to 8:15 a.m. and 
from 10:15 a.m. until 10:45 a.m.

Anointing of the Sick
Following the 4:00 p.m. Mass the first weekend 
of each month, following the 8:30 a.m. Mass the 
second weekend of each month, and following the 
11:00 a.m. Mass the 3rd weekend of each month.

Adoration of the Eucharist
Each Tuesday evening during Lent there will be 
Adoration of The Eucharist from 5:00 p.m. to 5:45 
p.m., followed by Mass at 6:00 p.m. The Eucharist 
will all be exposed for Adoration every Thursday 
morning after Mass until 9:30 a.m.

Rosary
Each Wednesday morning after the 8:15 a.m. Mass, 
join us as we pray the Rosary.

Upcoming Meetings
in the Life of the Parish

Secular Franciscans invite everyone wishing to 
attend the first Saturday of each month at 9:00 
a.m. for Morning Prayer and Eucharistic Prayer 
followed by coffee and donuts.

Men’s Bible Study Group: Saturday mornings 
at 7:00 a.m. in the Family Life Center. For more 
information, please call 330-343-8008.

Heart of Mary Bible Study: Come and join us the 
first and third Fridays of every month from 9:00 
a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

The Youth Group of our Parish 
will be leading us on a Walking 
Stations of the Cross on Good 
Friday. We will begin at 12:00 p.m. 
(Noon) at St. Joseph and end at St. 

Joseph. During the walk, participants will stop at 
selected locations to pray and reflect on the stations of 
Jesus’ suffering as he carried his cross to his crucifixion. 
Everyone in the Parish is invited to participate.



Good Friday Collection
As a pontifical collection requested by Pope Francis, 
the annual Good Friday collection offers a direct link 
for parishioners to be witnesses of peace and to help 
protect Holy Places. Our parish once a year is called on 
to support Christians in the Holy Land. Please support 
our brothers and sisters by giving to this special 
collection.

Notes from Kevin…
Attention all Teens! The next Mass for the Teen 
Choir will be on Sunday, April 19th, at the 11:00 
a.m. Mass. All students in the 7th thru 12th grades 
are invited to join in singing. Please be in the choir 
pews by 10:45 a.m. for a brief rehearsal... no need 
to bring anything, except for a friend to sing with 
you ...all the music will be provided. Thanks to all 
of you who have been singing with the Choir!

Youth Ministry News

Jr. High Youth Group
Sunday, 2:00-4:00 p.m.

in the Family Life Center.

High School Youth Group
Sunday, 6:30-8:30 p.m.

in the Family Life Center

This summer the Jr. High Youth Group will be 
attending the Catholic Youth Summer Camp 
(CYSC). If you are interested in attending, please 
contact Andy.

Garden Club
Do you have a green thumb? Or do you enjoy being 
outside in the garden? We are always looking for help 
with the landscaping of the church, trimming of the 
trees and plants, and weeding. If you would like to 
volunteer, please contact Cathy Galbraith! Cathy is also 
looking for donations of your favorite perennials to 
plant around the church grounds.

Crafty Ladies
Crafty Ladies meet the first and third Tuesdays from 
10:00 a.m. until Noon. Come share your talents with 
the group. Join us and have fun! For more information, 
call Charlene Herzig at 330-343-1063 or Mary Pusateri 
at 330-364-2775.

Tuscarawas Central
Catholic Elementary School

Thank you to all the students who participated in 
the St. Jude’s Math–A-Thon. Our students raised 
$3,711.00 for St. Jude’s Research Hospital. Special 
thanks to Sheyla O’Donnell in second grade and 
Gavin Dillon in first grade! They were our top 
fundraisers!! Great Job!!

Tuscarawas Central Catholic Elementary School 
is now accepting registrations for our preSchool 
and pre-Kindergarten program. TCCES offers a 
safe and friendly environment where your child 
can learn and grow intellectually, socially, and 
spiritually. We also offer a convenient child-care 
program before and after class time. For more 
information or to arrange a visit, please call 330-
343-9134.

Catholic Schools Visitation Days March 30 and 31
The Catholic Schools of Tuscarawas County offer:
Strong academic programs: We treat each student 
as a gift from God with unique talents. We do NOT 
teach to the test.
Affordable tuition rates: We offer scholarships 
and tuition assistance programs to keep a Catholic 
education as affordable as possible.
Friendly, Welcoming Atmosphere: We have 
safe, supportive, family environments where all 
students are treated with respect.
Faith-filled Environment: We practice the Gospel 
values to build strong morals and character

To learn more, come and visit
to meet our students and staff!

Please call the school to arrange your visit.
March 30th or 31st not convenient for you? That’s 

OK. Visitors are welcome anytime.
Tuscarawas Central Catholic Jr./Sr. High School
Tuscarawas Central Catholic Elementary School

You CAN afford a Catholic Education
Tuscarawas Central Catholic Elementary School 
participates in the Ohio EdChoice Scholarship 
Program. Families who meet income guidelines 
and have children entering Kindergarten, first 
grade, or second grade are eligible for the 
scholarships that pay the full cost of tuition. For 
example, a family of four with a gross annual 
income of $48,000.00 or less is eligible for the 
EdChoice Scholarship. For more information, 
please call the school office.



Tuscarawas Central
Catholic High School

Tuscarawas Central Catholic is pleased to 
announce the First Annual Fine Arts Fest! 

The event will be held at TCC on Wednesday, April 
8th from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. and is open to the public. 
There is no cost to attend. This event will celebrate 
the achievements from students at all of the 
Tuscarawas County Catholic Schools. Items will be 
on display from students, elementary school choirs 
will be performing and other musical talents of our 
students will be showcased. Don’t miss this event!

The Regina Study Club Scholarship
The Regina Study Club of St. Joseph Church is 
accepting applications for its annual scholarship. 
The $1,500.00 scholarship is awarded each year to 
a graduating senior of Tuscarawas Central Catholic 
High School. The scholarship is given in memory 
of the Edward and Margaret Krantz family and will 
be presented at the high school’s awards assembly 
to be held in Mary. Applications are available at 
TCC High School and must be returned no later 
than Friday, April 24, 2015.

David Myers Memorial Scholarship
Applications for the $1,500.00 scholarship are 
available at Tuscarawas Central Catholic High 
School. This will be the 31st year this award has 
been given to a graduating senior at TCC. The 
scholarship is based on Academics, Leadership, 
Character, Sportsmanship, and Service. Myers was 
a 1967 graduate of Dover St. Joseph High School. 
All applications must be returned by April 24, 2015.

	 TCC Saints Club Flower
and Vegetable Sale

Order your annuals and vegetables for 
spring planting from the Saints Club. 

The plants are sold in pots, hanging baskets, half 
flats, and full flats. These plants promise not to 
disappoint!! Order forms are available in the 
Vestibule of the Church or online at tccsaints.com 
Orders must be prepaid, and are due by Thursday, 
April 2nd. Pick-up will be at TCC on Friday, May 
8th between 2:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. For more 
information, please contact Becky Price at 740-922-
4081.

For all the latest information,
visit www.tccsaints.com.

St. Joseph Soup Kitchen

Everyone is welcome!!

The intention for the Soup Kitchen is to serve God’s 
children in need: the poor in spirit, as well as the 
needy.

If you or anyone else you know lives alone and 
would like a hot meal to share with others, please 
feel free to come and have a meal with us.

Below you will find the upcoming schedule.
Teams, if you need assistance, please contact

Andrea Settimio or the Parish Office.

April 1, 2015 – Team L (Chrissie Hensel)
April 8, 2015 – Team M (Fran Mason)

April 15, 2015 – Team N (Mary DeBois)
April 22, 2015 – Team O (Pat Figuly)

April 29, 2015 – Team P (Vicki Wilhelm)

Thank you for your support and prayers. We ask 
that you continue to keep all our volunteers in 
your prayers.

Other Information To Note:

If you know of a friend or family member 
that is in the hospital, for surgery or due to 
illness, please call the Parish Office and give 
them the information, and someone will visit 
them as soon as possible.

Mass Intentions: Please be reminded that any 
parishioner is welcome to request that Masses be 
celebrated for deceased or living loved ones. To 
schedule a Mass Intention, please call the Parish 
Office.

Prayer Chain: To place your request on the prayer 
chain, please call the Parish Office or Charlene Herzig 
at 330-343-1063.

Please Note: If you would like to present the gifts 
at the Offertory, please contact the Ushers before Mass.

Low-Gluten Hosts: If you are a person who needs 
to receive a low-gluten host because of wheat allergies 
or celiac disease, please call the Parish Office.



Can you help with transportation to Mass?
We often get calls from parishioners in both Dover 
and New Philadelphia, who need help getting to 
Mass. If you are able to help, please call the Parish 
Office.

Bulletin deadline: The bulletin deadline is 
Monday at 3:00 p.m. Please include your contact 
information with phone number and email address. 
Bulletin notices may be in writing, faxed to 330-602-
7488, dropped off, or emailed to stjosephchurch@
roadrunner.com.

Become a 
“Living Reminder of God’s Presence”

That’s what Father Henri Nouwen called husbands 
and wives. A Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend 
will help your marriage become such a reflection of the 
divine. For more information or to register, call 614-
834-6880.

The Blue Stars of Tuscarawas County 
will be sending care packages to military members 
deployed overseas. If you know of any deployed 
service members, please forward their names to 
bstcfinsec@yahoo.com The group is also collecting 
items to include in the boxes. Some of those items 
needed are: travel size shampoos, body wash, lotion, 
chap stick, disposable razors, sunscreen, baby wipes, 
deodorant, toothpaste, floss, mouthwash and shaving 
cream. Boxes will be located at the entrances to collect 
donations. For more information on how to make a 
cash donation, please contact Mary Elco, Ann Marino, 
or Chris Clore. Blue Stars of T-County is a local 
chapter of Blue Star Mothers of America, a national 
organization of mothers of past or present military 
members.

Courage/Encourage:
Courage offers spiritual support for Catholic men and 
women with same sex attractions and is endorsed 
by the Pontifical Council for the Family. Courage 
was founded in 1980 by Cardinal Cook to help 
Catholics with same sex attractions live chaste lives 
in accordance with the Roman Catholic Church’s 
teachings. EnCourage is the affiliate support group 
for family members, spouses, and friends of men and 
women with same sex attractions. For confidential 
inquiries please contact Father Pat Toner at 614-296-
7404. For more information, contact the Marriage 
and Family Life Office at 614-241-2560 or visit www.
couragerc.net.

St. Joseph Cemetery
If you are interested in purchasing lots, or if you 
have questions regarding rules and regulations, 
please call Don in the Parish Office, and he will be 
happy to assist you

Divine Mercy
King David closes out his prayer with a declaration 
of abiding trust in God’s hearing his plea and treating 
him with mercy. Within the psalm, David notes, 
“Behold, you are pleased with sincerity of heart.” 
He then goes on to declare, “My sacrifice, O God, 
is a contrite spirit; a heart contrite and humbled, O 
God, you will not spurn.” David knows that sorrow 
and penitence comes from the heart and that kind 
of heart moves God in His mercy toward the sinner. 
The woman who bathed Jesus’ feet with oil and tears 
from her weeping and wiped His feet with her hair 
also acted with a contrite and humble heart. What 
was Jesus’ response to what the woman did? We will 
receive the same response from Jesus when we go to 
confession with humble and contrite hearts.

Leave a Legacy of Love and Faith
Your last will and testament can leave a legacy of 
your faith by helping to pass it on to others. When 
drafting your will, after taking care of your family, 
please consider naming St. Joseph Parish or the 
Diocese of Columbus as a recipient of your estate. 
For more information contact, James Anzelmo 
at the Catholic Foundation at 1-866-298-8893 or 
JAnzelmo@catholic-foundation.org.

If you manage your bills online, 
we’re sure you’ll like giving to your 
Church online. It’s safe and secure, 

and you decide exactly when your gift is made and 
where it goes. Please visit www.stjosephdover.org 
to get started. If you have any questions or need 
assistance, please call the Parish Office.

OUR ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK IS
The Manor Restaurant

753 S. Wooster Avenue
Strasburg, Ohio
330-878-9809

DINE-IN, CARRY-OUT, BANQUETS

Please patronize our advertisers. 
They make our bulletin possible. 
Thank You! This bulletin is 
furnished to the parish without 
charge. The advertisements that 

appear completely defray all publishing costs, with 
which the church would otherwise be burdened. Please 
patronize these sponsors as a thank you for their kind 
generosity.







Iglesia San José
Ministerios Hispanos

Domingo de Ramos “de la Pasión del Señor”
28 y 29 de Marzo del 2015

Notas Espirituales:
La versión de Marcos de la Pasión, tal vez algunos de 
los escritos más antiguos del Evangelio, hace hincapié 
en el sufrimiento de Jesús. Audiencia de Marcos se 
piensa que son cristianos de Roma en algún momento 
a finales de los años 60 o principios de los años 70. 
Un hecho relevante, la destrucción del templo por 
los romanos, se produjo en el año 70. El énfasis en el 
sufrimiento sería apropiado para una comunidad 
frente a la propia persecución. Marcos nos dice que 
después de la celebración de su propio examen de 
Jesús, “los jefes de los sacerdotes con los ancianos y los 
escribas” decidieron presentar a Jesús a Poncio Pilatos, 
quien representó a la autoridad romana en Jerusalén. 
Es Pilatos que puede condenar a Jesús también la 
muerte, el resultado que están buscando. El relato de 
la audiencia ante Pilatos de Marcos es escasa, pero 
él nos dice que “Pilatos estaba sorprendido” por la 
falta de defensa personal de Jesús. Ofreciendo soltar 
a Jesús como parte de una amnistía pascual, Pilatos 
se encuentra con la animosidad de los líderes. “Los 
jefes de los sacerdotes incitaron a la multitud para que 
pongan en libertad a Barrabás” en lugar de Jesús. Y 
aunque Pilatos cree que Jesús es inocente “¿Qué mal 
ha hecho?» - Se toma el camino de menor resistencia 
entregando a “él para ser crucificado.» Marcos nos dice 
que Pilatos “tenía Jesús azotado” primero, sin mucho 
detalle, y luego describe brevemente la burla de Jesús 
de los soldados: vistiéndolo como un falso rey, se 
“mantienen golpeándole la cabeza ... y escupen sobre 
él” .La acción repetitiva de los soldados aumenta su 
desprecio por Jesús. En la escena de la crucifixión, se 
nos dice que tres grupos se burlaban de él: “aquellos 
que pasan”, “los jefes de los sacerdotes, con los 
escribas”, y “los que crucificaron con él.” Sólo después 
del relato de su muerte oímos de las mujeres fieles que 
estaban presentes; Marcos pinta una escena en la que 
Jesús es rechazado por todos. Jesús incluso gritó: “Dios 
mío, Dios mío, ¿por qué QUE ME HAS BANDONADO 
?. Inmediatamente después de la muerte, el centurión 
romano anuncia lo que nos dijeron por primera vez en 
primer versículo de Marcos,” Este hombre era el Hijo 
de Dios .”

Para reflexionar: ¿Cómo afecta la lectura anual de la Pasión 
afecta mi vida espiritual? ¿Hay un detalle específico que me 
habla más este año que en el pasado?

Calendario Litúrgico:

Misas en Español
Domingo de Ramos 29 de Marzo	 1:30 p.m.

Jueves Santo Misa de la cena del Señor
2 de Abril 7:00 p.m.

Viernes Santo – La Pasión de Señor
3 de Abril 3:00 p.m.

Le Vigilia Pascual en noche Santo
4 de Abril 8:30 p.m.

Domingo de Pascua la Resurrección del Señor
5 de Abril 1:30 p.m.

Misas en Ingles
Sabados	 4:00 p.m.
Domingos	 8:30 a.m. y 11:00 a.m.

Confesiones
Antes de misa de español de 12:45 p.m. a 1:15 p.m.

El Domingo de Ramos se Celebra la entrada 
solemne de Jesús en Jerusalén y el relato de su 
pasión y su muerte en la cruz, antes de entrar en 
la semana Santa que prepara la resurrección del 
Señor.

Grupo “Corazón de María”: Todas las mujeres 
están invitadas a participar cada viernes, de 11:00 
a.m. a 2:00 p.m., en este grupo para Oración, 
Evangelización, clases de Inglés, labores del hogar 
y consejos prácticos para la vida.

El “Grupo de hombres” se reúnen todos los 
viernes en Family Life 7:30 p.m. (en el edificio 
nuevo en frente de la Iglesia San José).

Invitación al coro “Guadalupe”
Están cordialmente invitados a practicar en el coro, 
todos los viernes a las 2:00 p.m. Si tiene preguntas 
llame a Carmen al tel: 330-432-0811 ó a la oficina al 
330-364-6661.


